FETAC Consultation Paper on the Migration of Level Information Technology Awards (Level 5 and 6) 

Comments from the Teachers’ Union of Ireland – February 2010.
Feedback from TUI members on the consultation paper on information technology awards at level 5 and level 6 reflects the following:      

· While there is agreement that the number of major awards should be reduced considerably at both levels there should be at least two major awards at each level.  

· Both awards at each level should offer an opportunity to explore hardware and software development. However one award should have a greater focus on the hardware development and the other should have a greater focus on software development.  This would provide for sufficient specialisation while supporting flexibility and diversity.  The current construction does not provide this.   
· Those taking level 5 and 6 awards, whether they are planning to progress to further study or the workplace, need to be afforded the opportunity to strengthen their transferable skills. Therefore the number of minor awards that have a wider and general focus e.g. communications, teamwork, team leadership should be extended to include areas such as mathematics, problem solving  and personnel effectiveness.  At least 30 credits should be drawn from these options.  
· Following on from the previous point it is considered that if learners have not already attained a qualification in communications or mathematics at level 5/6 or equivalent such minor awards should be mandatory.     
· There were no specific comments provided on the special purpose award except to question if they would be available at level 5 and if not why not? 

I hope the above comments are helpful and I look forward to further opportunity to comment at the next stage of consultation. 
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